
1

Neste, David E - DNR

From: Mitchell, Jeremy A - DNR
Sent: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 9:25 AM
To: Brian Wayner
Subject: Meade Street - Utility Work

Hello Brian, 
 
As discussed on the phone yesterday, I am following up with the DNR’s decision with regards to the handling of soil 
material for the Meade Street utility work in Appleton, WI.  Based on the information available, there does not appear to 
be a significant risk in placing the soil cuttings back in the trench after the utility lines are replaced.  We looked at the soil 
and temporary monitoring well data that you provided and compared that to the adjacent Appleton Wire site data.   
 
As you noted, the material has yet to be characterized by the City of Appleton and this may determine whether soil 
would be disposed of or placed back in trench, however the DNR is not requesting any special handling of material at 
this time.  The DNR will continue working with consultants on a case-by-case basis for all future work and this decision 
should not be assumed to be the result for future projects.   
 
Thank you for your diligence and patience in this matter.   
 
If you have further questions please reach out to myself or Roxanne Chronert (NER R&R Supervisor). 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Jeremy Mitchell 
Hydrogeologist & Backup NER Spills Coordinator 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Ave., Green Bay, WI 54313-6727 
Cell Phone: (920) 366-6830 
jeremy.mitchell@wisconsin.gov 
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